
 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers  

It was great to experience two wonderful 
liturgical celebrations last weekend that 
brought our school community and 
Parish community together.  On Saturday 
night our year 1L and 5O classes and their 
families led the Parish in a Family Mass at 
St Johns Church.  A big thank you to those 
who attended and joined together in 
celebration. 
 

On Sunday several staff, families and 
student leaders represented the school at 
the Silver Jubilee and Farewell Mass for 
Bishop Justin.  It was a special celebration 
and acknowledgement of the leadership, 
support and development that Bishop has 
provided our school, catholic education 
and the diocese as a whole over 25 years.  
He will be greatly missed. 
 

 

Sick Kids 
It is that time of the year again with the 
change to cooler weather that the 
dreaded flu and sickness starts to hit.  In a 
school environment sickness can spread 
very quickly amongst the students.  It is 
therefore very important that as parents, 
if your child is sick that they are kept 
home until well again.  
 

Incorrect Jewellery 
Several staff have noticed students 
wearing incorrect uniform recently, 
especially jewellery, hair and hair 
accessories.  Our student ‘Code of 
Conduct’ outlines the requirements of our 
dress code and we ask parents to be 
diligent in ensuring these standards are 

adhered to.   
 

Fidget Spinners 
The policy of the school has always been 
that students do not bring their own 
personal items, such as toys to school.  
This eliminates the issues of these items 
being lost, broken or stolen.  It also means 
that these items are not a distraction to 
the student’s learning.  The latest craze, 
Fidget Spinners, are a toy and like any 
other toy are not allowed at school.  
According to research they provide no 
benefit to increasing student’s 
concentration in class, even for those with  
learning difficulties.  Any spinners found 
at school, including in bags, will be 
confiscated and parents will be asked to 
come and collect them. 
 

 

Netball and Football Carnivals 
Congratulations to the year 5 & 6 
students who represented our school so 
well at the carnivals last Friday, despite 
the very wet conditions.  Your behaviour, 
sportsmanship and teamwork was 
awesome.  Thank you to the parents who 
gave up time to coach, umpire and 
support the students. 
 

 
God Bless 

 

Murray Gardiner 
 Principal 

From the Principal’s desk… 
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Dates to 

Remember 
 

Wed 31st May 
Constable Care show 

 
Thu 1st June  

 Communio Day Events after 
lunch 

 
Fri 2nd June 

Yr 6 Reconciliation Liturgy 
at 9.00am 

3J Assembly at 2.30pm 
 

Mon 5th June 
World Environment Day 

 
Thu 8th June 

Yr 4 Excursion to Old 
Geraldton Gaol 9-12.30pm 

 
Fri 9th June 

Yr 3 Liturgy 9am 
 

Thu 15th June 
PP and Yr 4 excursion to 
Suessical at SCC 11.15am 
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Join Us 
 
 

Assemblies 
Fri 2nd Jun 3J 

Fri 16th Jun 1A 
Fri 30th Jun 2F 

2.30pm Undercover Area 
 
 

P& F Meetings 
Tuesday 13th June 

7.00pm Library 
 

 
Communio Mass 

Tuesday 30th  May - 
11.30am Undercover 

Area 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

This Week’s Value 
 

 

 

 

 

 
This Week’s Value 

RESPECT 
Showing respect to someone 
means you act in a way that 
shows you care about their 
feelings and well-being.  

Showing respect for others 
includes things like not calling 
people mean names, treating 
people with courtesy, caring 
enough about yourself that you 
don't do things you know can 
hurt you. 
 

Bishop Justin’s Silver Jubilee 
and Farewell Mass 

Archbishop Tim Costelloe and 
the Executive Director of 
Catholic Education, Dr Tim 
McDonald, were  among many 
guests who celebrated Mass on 
Sunday, 21st May in the Nagle 
Catholic College Gym to 
commemorate Bishop Justin’s 
Silver Jubilee and Farewell. 

 

 
 
Welcoming the Ninth Bishop 
of Geraldton 

On Monday 15th May, the Holy 
Father appointed Fr Michael 
Morrissey, the Vicar General 
and Chancellor of the Diocese 
of Geraldton, as the ninth 
Bishop of Geraldton. 
 
Bishop-Elect Morrissey is the 
first Bishop of Geraldton who 
was born, raised, ordained and 
has ministered in the Diocese.  
We were very fortunate to 
have Fr Michael join us on 
Monday to share his news with 
the students.  Well done Fr 
Michael, great news. 
 
Pope Francis also accepted the 
resignation of Bishop Justin 
Bianchini who has been Bishop 
of Geraldton since March 1992. 
He has been appointed the 
Apostolic Administrator of the 
Diocese until Fr Michael is 
ordained on Wednesday, 28 
June 2017 in Geraldton. 
 

Radio News release 
 
 
 

Communio Week 
This week we will be 
celebrating Communio Week 
with a variety of activities that 
raise awareness and money for 
local Catholic agencies that are 
here in the Geraldton Diocese.  
This year’s theme is Ȱ4ÁËÅ 5Ð 
The Challenge”.  

Families are invited to join us 
for Mass on Tuesday at 
11.30am to commence the 
week and Thursday afternoon 
to conclude with a Fundraising 
Fair.   
 
Each class will be hosting a stall 
to raise funds: 
Kindy – Playdough 
Pre Primary – Swing rides 
Yr 1 – Secondhand Toy Sale 
Yr 2 – Art Stall 
Yr 3 – Book Stall 
Yr 4 – Cake Stall 
Yr 5 – Guess the Number Jars 
Yr 6 – Sport Games 
 
Any donations of books and 
toys can be sent to the Office. 
 
Students are welcome to wear 
red (with sports uniform) on 
Thursday to celebrate the 
week, commemorate Bishop 
Justin and welcome Bishop 
Elect Morrissey. 

 
 

“Teach us to give 

and not count the 
cost…” 

 
St. Ignatius de Loyola 

With Christ as our light we aspire to nurture the whole person in a community centered on gospel values. 
 

Discipleship  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=As4CXLRwJeY&feature=youtu.be


 
Merit Awards 

 
(next assembly 2nd June) 

PPM 
Finn Morgan, Serena 

Patterson 
 

PPR 
Sonny Miles, Dior Potiuch 

 
1A  

Rhy Opalinski, Fisher Jupp, 
Saxon Browne 

 
1L  

Thomas Murszewski, 
Angelina Johnson 

 
2W 

Jordan Clark, Emily Kirby 
 

2F  
Shyla Morris, Samuel Rose 

 
3M  

Mason Wann, Amy Browne 
 

3J  
Hannah Miles, Alexander 

Travasso 
 

4P 
Keziah Philip, Shrinithi 

Elangumanian, Leila Smith 
 

4N 
Nate Mackay, Sam Halden, 

Dane Granelli 
 

5O 
Daisy Keefe, Chloe Cowan, 

Tate Drage 
 

5H  
Brody Abbott, Ned Osborn, 

Finola Moulds 
 

6P 
Taonga Kanini 
Keira Bunter 

Candace Saturos 
 

6V 
Will MacKay, Monique 

Smith, Alexander McKenzie 

We are committed to providing an education that empowers all to become life-long learners. 
 

 The NCCD  
This is an annual collection 
commencing this term, that 
counts the number of school 
students receiving an 
adjustment due to disability 
and the level of reasonable 
adjustment they are receiving.  
 
The NCCD counts students 
who have been identified by 
the School Case Management 
Team as receiving an 
adjustment to address a 
disability as defined under the 
Disability Discrimination Act 
1992. This information will 
help teachers and families to 
better support students with 
disability to take part in school 
on the same basis as other 
students. 

For the purposes of the NCCD, 
students with learning 
difficulties, such as dyslexia or 
auditory processing disorder, 
as well as chronic health 
conditions like epilepsy or 
diabetes, that require 
monitoring and the provision 
of adjustments by the school, 
are included. 

Protecting the privacy and 
confidentiality of all students 
and their families is essential 
and personal details, such as 
student names or other 
identifying information, are 
not provided to local or federal 
education authorities. 

Further information about the 
NCCD can be found here. 

National Simultaneous 
Storytime 

On Wednesday 24th May the 
school Library held this 
annual event to encourage 
students to enjoy books and 
promote the value of 
reading and literacy. Every 
year a children's book is 
read simultaneously in 
libraries, preschools, family 
homes and many other 
locations around the 
country.  This year we read 
“The Cow Tripped Over the 
Moon” by Australian author 
Tony Wilson.  Tony 
dedicated the book to his 
son Jack who has cerebral 
palsy.  The theme of the 
book is persistence and 
perseverance, which Tony 
believes is necessary for 
many children with 
disability. 
  
View Tony reading the book 
here.  
 

 

 
 
 
 

Constable Care Visit 
On Wednesday 31 May the 
students will be involved in 
an interactive puppet 
performance.  
 
Year PP ɀ χ ȰCelebrationȱ  
This performance 
encourages students to look 
at the community issues of 
cultural identity and 
diversity and the need to 
celebrate both our 
differences and similarities.  
 
Year 4 ɀ ϊ Ȱ&ÒÅÎÅÍÉÅÓȱ  
This show helps children 
develop pro-social skills 
and supports them in 
creating and promoting a 
culture of respect and 
consideration amongst 
their school community. 
 
We encourage parents to 
engage with your children 
and discuss what they have 
taken away from the 
performance. 

constablecare.org.au 

 

Learning  

 

 

http://education.gov.au/fact-sheets-nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=043DQcttxBI&t=7s
file://///fileprint-01/staff%20common$/General%20Staff/Parent%20Communications/Newsletter/2017/Term%202/week%206/constablecare.org.au
file://///fileprint-01/staff%20common$/General%20Staff/Parent%20Communications/Newsletter/2017/Term%202/week%206/constablecare.org.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Contact Us 

admin@sfx.wa.edu.au  
 

(08) 99211 711 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

Enrolments—2018  
It’s that time of the year when some of you or someone you know may be thinking about 
enrol-ling your child in Kindergarten next year. Please contact the office for an information 
pack or simply go to the link on our webpage www.sfx.wa.edu.au/enrolment  

Children should have been born between 1st July 2013 and 30th June 2014.  
 
Health Care Card Tuition Discount Scheme 
If you hold a Health Care Card or a means tested Centrelink Concession Card you are 
entitled to a discount of tuition fees.  Applications need to be in by the end of the term. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Everyday Counts – School Attendance 
Attendance habits are set by children when they first start school and continue throughout 
their school years. A student who misses ½ day each week will end up missing one whole 
month of learning each year (from PP – year 10 this equals almost one year!) 
 
Under Section 23 of the School Education Act (1999), students are required to attend 
school, or participate in an educational program of the school, on the days on which it is 
open for instruction. 
 
A student may be excused from school due to temporary physical or mental incapacity, or 
other reasonable cause (Section 25), cultural or religious observance (Section 30) or 
suspension (Section 90). 
 
When a student’s attendance falls below 90% or is identified as a concern, the school is 
required to investigate the reasons for a student’s absence, discuss with parents and 
implement strategies for improvement that are linked to the causes of absence.  
 
 

 
 

St Francis Xavier Primary School is now registered as a participating school so you 
will be able to order your child’s SmartRider card online at this web address: 

https://idcards.monitorwa.com.au 
The card will be sent to us for forwarding to you or your child. 
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mailto:admin@sfx.wa.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/sfxpsg/
http://www.sfx.wa.edu.au/enrolment
https://idcards.monitorwa.com.au/


P&F News 
RECYCLED UNIFORM SHOP – Change of hours 
 
The Re-cycled Uniform Shop is open every Monday afternoon 2.45pm to 3.15pm or 
Friday mornings 8.30am to 9.00am.  If this time is inconvenient, you can phone Suzie 
Halden on 0427 871 152 to arrange another time.  (Usually before or after school.) 
 
The shop is located in the Multi-Purpose Storeroom near the basketball courts 
behind the school.  The shop sells second hand, boys and girls school uniforms which 
include boys grey shirts and shorts, sports uniforms, girls dresses, jumpers, sports 
jackets, and shoes. 
 
Money raised by the Uniform Shop goes towards the P&F Fund.  People can donate 
or sell their unwanted uniforms in store, 50% of the item goes to P&F funds. 
 
Any questions, please contact Suzie on the numbers above. 
 

 

Community News 

National Reconciliation Week (NRW) 2017 
The theme for #NRW2017 is ‘Let’s Take the Next Steps’. 

National Reconciliation Week (NRW) runs annually from 27 May – 3 June. These 
dates mark two milestones in Australia’s reconciliation journey: The 1967 
referendum and the historic Mabo decision, respectively. 

In 2017, we reflect on two significant anniversaries in Australia’s reconciliation 
journey – 50 years since the 1967 referendum, and 25 years since the historic Mabo 
decision. As we commemorate these significant milestones, we ask all Australians to 
be a part of the next big steps in our nation’s reconciliation journey. 

 

WAAPA Winter School 2017 

These July school holidays WAAPA is offering exciting programs for students in 
Years 4 to 12.  The Winter School includes classes in acting, drama, dance, screen 
acting and music theatre.  For information about the many courses on offer please 
visit WAAPA Winter School Holiday Programs  or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at 
g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au or phone 9370 6775. 

Geraldton Harriers Junior RunFest 

Geraldton Harriers is again organising the annual running event for juniors this year. 
Junior RunFest takes place on Saturday 1st  July 2017.  It will be held at the Foreshore 
near the yacht club playground and start at 4pm. The distances are set for all ages 
and capabilities; 1 mile, 2 miles and 3 miles. We would like to have lots of children 
come and have a go at running, challenge themselves or just have some fun running!   
Please visit our webpage www.geraldtonharriers.com/runfest for information and 
entries. We are also looking for some volunteers to marshal the running course on 
the day for the children to run safely. Please contact me if you can help us with 
anything on the day of the event, your assistance will be much appreciated.    
Yoko Joyner ɀ Geraldton Harriers Club Junior Coordinator  
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http://www.waapa.ecu.edu.au/corporate-training-and-short-courses/explore-short-courses
mailto:g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au
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